Subject: Spring Actions, Japan Update, and more

From: Nuclear Information and Resource Service <nirsnet@nirs.org>

Date: Thu, 7 Apr 2011 16:35:20 -0400 (EDT)

To: info@californiaskywatch.com

Nuclear Information and Resource Service



6930 Carroll Avenue, #340, Takoma Park, MD 20912; 301-270-6477; nirsnet@nirs.org; www.nirs.org

SPRING ACTIONS FOR A NUCLEAR-FREE WORLD HAPPENING ACROSS THE WORLD

JOIN ONE OR START ONE OF YOUR OWN

PLUS: NEW EARTHQUAKE IN JAPAN; AND DON'T FORGET TO WRITE!

April 7, 2011

Dear Friends,

As you probably have heard, a new earthquake struck Japan today. We've seen it reported at everywhere from 7.1 to 7.9 magnitude. Officials at Fukushima Daiichi say there was no additional damage at that site, but since the earthquake hit at 11:30 pm Japan time, and it is still the middle of the night there at this writing (4:00 pm US eastern time), it's probably too early to tell for sure.

Of particular concern is that offsite power has been lost to the Rokkosho reprocessing plant, which has a large inventory of plutonium. That site, and the single-unit Higashidori reactor in northern Japan, are reportedly operating on power from emergency diesel generators at this time. We will update our site as we learn more.

We are continuing to post updates on the nuclear crisis in Japan on our website, www.nirs.org. Today, for example, we posted a link to a video providing our first glimpse into the evacuation zone. Some Japanese journalists take a harrowing drive from the south toward Fukushima Daiichi and manage to get within about a mile from the reactor site. Substantial earthquake/tsunami damage is evident in the region, and radiation readings reach above 100 MicroSievert/hour, or

1 of 3 4/7/2011 2:21 PM

about 10 millirems/hour--meaning the maximum U.S. allowable radiation dose for a year would be reached in 10 hours. Note that the highest radiation readings have been to the northwest of the site, the lowest to the south.

SPRING ACTIONS

We are encouraging actions of every kind in April as the Fukushima disaster continues and as we commemorate the 25th anniversary of the Chernobyl catastrophe. Rallies, teach-ins, film showings, art exhibits--whatever you and your group can do to bring added visibility to the need to end nuclear power is critical right now and throughout the Spring.

We've set up a <u>new action page on our website</u>, where we are listing actions across the world. We will add your actions as you send them to us at <u>nirsnet@nirs.org</u>. Check the page frequently to find actions near you, and make sure we've listed your actions.

We will particularly note two rallies planned soon: one is an anti-war rally in New York City this Saturday, April 9. NY groups are putting together a strong No Nukes! contingent for this rally, and are meeting at 11:30am at Union Square East at 16th St. in front of the Vitamin Shoppe. NIRS Senior Advisor Harvey Wasserman will be speaking.

The other is Saturday, April 16, at Avila Beach, CA, calling for the shutdown of Diablo Canyon and sponsored by Mothers for Peace. You can find more info at www.mothersforpeace.org.

REMINDERS

It is absolutely essential that Congress and the Obama Administration be deluged with our letters demanding an end to taxpayer subsidies for nuclear power and the permanent shutdown of the 23 General Electric Mark I reactor-twins of Fukushima. Congressional hearings the past two weeks on Fukushima-related issues clearly (and dismayingly) reveal that most Congressmembers don't have a clue about nuclear issues--they need to be hearing from us constantly, and we need to keep spreading the word farther and farther. Please do everything you can to help.

*we are continuing to urge letters to Congress to end taxpayer funding of new reactors. <u>You can</u> take action here

*we are continuing to urge the permanent shutdown of the 23 GE Mark I reactors in the U.S., which suffer from the same fundamental design flaws that contributed so greatly to the Fukushima diaster. You can support this campaign here.

*we are continuing to seek support for the Grassroots Program for Nuclear Safety and Security. You can see this document and sign a petition in support of it here. Organizational sign-ons should be sent to nirsnet@nirs.org.

Finally, thank you so much to everyone who contributed so generously to NIRS over the past month. Your help has been invaluable. But financial support for expanded outreach and capacity is still essential--this is the time. If you haven't contributed recently, <u>please make a secure</u>, <u>tax-deductible donation now</u>, or send a check to NIRS, 6930 Carroll Avenue, #340, Takoma Park, MD

2 of 3 4/7/2011 2:21 PM

20912.

Thanks for all you do,

Michael Mariotte
Executive Director
Nuclear Information and Resource Service
nirsnet@nirs.org
www.nirs.org

Stay Informed:

Updates on the web: www.nirs.org

NIRS on Facebook:

http://www.facebook.com/pages/Nuclear-Information-and-Resource-Service/26490791479?sk=wall&filter=12

http://www.facebook.com/nonukesnirs

http://www.causes.com/causes/49098-no-nukes-nuclear-information-and-resource-service

NIRS on Twitter: http://twitter.com/#!/nirsnet

Please note: NIRS never sells, rents, trades, or otherwise makes our e-mail lists available to other organizations or individuals for any reason. If you would like to unsubscribe to NIRS list, <u>click here to unsubscribe</u>.



3 of 3 4/7/2011 2:21 PM